
Dear Pastors, friends and ministry supporters, 
 
Luke 19:17, “And he said unto him, Well, thou good servant: because thou hast been faithful in a very 
little...” 
 
During these difficult times this is our heart, our desire, our passion: to be faithful to the calling and 
ministry the Lord has given us. When it seems we have reached the bottom and there is very little hope 
— stay faithful! God is looking for those who will be faithful to Him and His calling. He will reward us 
if we “faint not” (2Corinthians 4:16). 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

We are happy to report that the VBS season in Venezuela and Ecuador has already begun. In addition to 
the VBS Programs, our teams have also been conducting Bible studies and Kids Bible Club meetings in 
Venezuela, Ecuador, Peru and Panama. We have had to make special arrangements for proper Covid 
protocols in these countries, but God has kept the ministry going forward. We praise the Lord for His 
faithfulness and for the faithfulness and hard work of the ministry teams. Please pray that many children 
will come to Christ during these days. 
 
Please pray for the ministry in India. Everyone, especially the boys, are  
doing well and God is working there. We are in the process of meeting some  
of the government requirements for the children’s home and ministry. It has  
been a difficult time. God knows what we need! Please help us pray. This is  
a critical time for Christianity in India. 
 
I leave you with the same closing thoughts as our last letter: 
 
Though we do not know what tomorrow may hold, I am glad that God does and that He continues to 
help us as we endeavor to serve Him. Please keep these and the other ministries in your prayers. 
 

Because of Calvary,      Steve & Janet Harper 

Joshua 4:24, “That all the people of the earth might know…” 
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